
 
Circular 271/ 2022 
 
To: MLC Shipowners, ISM Managers, Deputy Registrars, Fleet Managers, 
Surveyors, Recognized Organizations 
  
Subject: Revocation of MCI Circulars 234/2020 and 255/2021 
  
Date: 19th October 2022 
  
Summary: 
  
Maritime Cook Islands would like to inform all the interested parties that 
Circular 234/2020 and Circular 255/2021 have been revoked effective immediately. 
 
For what concerns Circular 234/2020, MCI would like to highlight that the sample 
SEA attached to the Circular is to be considered superseded and is not to be used 
any longer. Owners and Managers are urged to make sure that the SEAs used 
onboard their vessels are in compliance with the MLC Standard A2.1, including 
paragraph 7. 
 
For what concerns Circular 255/2021, in light of the amendments to the MLC 
Appendices A2-I and A4-I, which have been approved on 13 May 2022, MCI will 
accept P&I Insurance policies (including evidence of financial security under 
Regulation 2.5 and evidence of financial security under Regulation 4.2)  issued in the 
name of the shipowner or of the registered owner. 

 
 

For further enquiries, please contact Maritime Cook Islands 
at mlc@maritimecookislands.com 

 


